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Two local GP practices takeover ‘parkrun’  

Two GP practices from the Hambleton area have taken over Northallerton’s parkrun which is a free 5k event taking place every Saturday morning.

Staff from the Lambert Medical Practice in Thirsk and Mowbray House Surgery in Northallerton have each ‘taken over’ their local parkrun UK event as part of the ‘parkrun practice’ initiative launched earlier this year.

parkrun UK launched the scheme with the Royal College of General Practitioners (RCGP) which encourages GP practices across the UK to develop close links with their local parkrun to become ‘parkrun practices’.

NHS Hambleton, Richmondshire and Whitby Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), which is a group of 22 local GP practices responsible for planning and purchasing of the vast majority of health services across the area, is encouraging more practices to join up.

Janet Probert, Chief Officer of the CCG said: “As a keen runner myself, I often make my way to my local parkrun event. It’s so encouraging seeing our local practices really embrace this scheme where both staff and patients can benefit. 

“Whether people want to improve their fitness, make new friends, cope with health problems, learn new skills or simply be outside with others, parkrun has a positive impact on health and wellbeing and changes lives. We want to encourage all our GP practices to sign-up and take-over their local parkrun.”
parkruns are free 5k events that take place in hundreds of areas of open space around the UK every Saturday morning. They are not races – you can walk, run or volunteer – with the emphasis on regular participation rather than performance. Most events start and finish near a local café, with participants encouraged to meet up after the event to socialise.
Sue Cann, Practice Manager of The Lambert Medical Practice said: “We took over Northallerton parkrun on 20 October. It was a fantastic event with 21 members of staff either volunteering or taking part in the run. With over 150 finishers, it was Northallerton’s highest number of runners since their first event which took place three years ago. It was great to know that some of our patients were also there supporting the practice and parkrun.
“‘Our staff loved the event and many are going to continue to run and we hope to encourage others and patients to join parkrun in the future”.
Dr Lorraine Burton, on behalf of Mowbray House Surgery said: “Mowbray House Surgery is pleased to announce that we have become a parkrun practice. On 6 October our staff "took over" the care of Northallerton parkrun providing marshals, timekeepers and barcode scanners. We’ve had lots of positive feedback from patients and staff who took part and from the Northallerton parkrun team of volunteers.

“We see this as a great opportunity to improve the physical and mental health of our patients and will be encouraging them to run, walk or volunteer to gain the benefits from the parkrun community. If you read the parkrun blogs you will see how this enterprise has helped many people in many different ways.”
Through this initiative, the CCG and RCGP and parkrun hope to continue to raise awareness amongst GPs and practice staff of parkrun and the positive impact physical activity and volunteering can have on health and wellbeing.
You can find out more and sign-up to your local parkrun UK event by visiting www.parkrun.org.uk 
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